OMB Control Number: 0938-1401
Expiration Date: 03/31/2022

Standard Notice and Consent Documents Under the No Surprises Act

(For use by nonparticipating providers and nonparticipating emergency facilities
beginning January 1, 2022)

Paperwork Reduction Act Statement

According to the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, no persons are required to respond to a
collection of information unless it displays a valid Office of Management and Budget (OMB)
control number. The valid OMB control number for this information collection is 0938-1401.
The time required to complete this information collection is estimated to average 1.3 hours
per response, including the time to review instructions, search existing data resources, gather
the data needed, and complete and review the information collection. If you have comments
concerning the accuracy of the time estimate(s) or suggestions for improving this form,
please write to: CMS, 7500 Security Boulevard, Attn: PRA Reports Clearance Officer, Mail Stop
C4-26- 05, Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850.

Surprise Billing Protection Form

The purpose of this document is to let you know about your protections from
unexpected medical bills. It also asks whether you would like to give up those
protections and pay more for out-of-network care.

IMPORTANT: You aren’t required to sign this form and shouldn't sign it if you didn’t have a choice
of health care provider when you received care. You can choose to get care from a provider or
facility in your health plan’s network, which may cost you less.

If you’d like assistance with this document, ask your provider or a patient advocate. Take a
picture and/or keep a copy of this form for your records.

You’re getting this notice because this provider or facility isn't in your health plan’s network. This
means the provider or facility doesn’t have an agreement with your plan.

Getting care from this provider or facility could cost you more.

If your plan covers the item or service you’re getting, federal law protects you from higher bills:

* When you get emergency care from out-of-network providers and facilities, or




* When an out-of-network provider treats you at an in-network hospital or ambulatory surgical

center without your knowledge or consent.

Ask your healthcare provider or patient advocate if you need help knowing if these protections apply
to you.

If you sign this form, you may pay more because:
* You are giving up your protections under the law.
* You may owe the full costs billed for items and services received.

* Your health plan might not count any of the amount you pay towards your deductible and

out of-pocket limit. Contact your health plan for more information.

You shouldn't sign this form if you didn’t have a choice of providers when receiving care. For
example, if a doctor was assigned to you with no opportunity to make a change.

Before deciding whether to sign this form, you can contact your health plan to find an in-network
provider or facility. If there isn’t one, your health plan might work out an agreement with this

provider or facility, or another one.

See the next page for your cost estimate.



